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I inform you that parties concerned can lodge objection 

against this decision within six weeks after the date of 

submission (see www.nmi.nl). 
 

NMi Certin B.V., chamber o.c. no. 27.233.418 
 

Diehl Metering (Jinan) Co. Ltd. 
Attn. Mr. Xiandong Li 
Wuzhou Building, 1100 Shunfeng Road 
High Tech Development Zone 
250101 Jinan 
P.R. China 

 

Date 

31 March 2020 

Your reference 

- 

Our reference 

CCB-CE-231-EvdG-SB 

Subject 

Cancellation of CE-231 

 

Dear Mr. Xiandong Li, 
 

In 2014 Diehl Metering (Jinan) Co. Ltd. applied to NMi for approval of its quality system for 
conformity assessment of heat meters according conformity assessment procedure module D 
of the Directive 2004/22/EC (later 2014/32/EU). An initial assessment was performed on 11 and 
12 February 2015 on the premises of Diehl Metering (Jinan) Co. Ltd., China to verify 
compliance of the quality system with the criteria of the directive. On basis of this assessment 
NMi approved the quality system with Certification CE-231 on 28 April 2015. 
 
On 6 March 2020, your colleague Wenguang Song informed us you would like to cancel the 
agreement between NMi Certin B.V. and Diehl Metering (Jinan) Co. Ltd. 
 
In reply to this request the Certification Board of NMi Certin B.V. decided to cancel the 
certification CE-231 of Diehl Metering (Jinan) Co. Ltd. According Annex D item 7 of the 
directive, NMi shall inform its authorities and ask them to inform the Member States of the EU 
about its decision.  
 
As result of this decision it is not allowed for Diehl Metering (Jinan) Co. Ltd. to place 
instruments on the market with reference 0122 to the CE marking after 28 April 2020.  
 
Further we want to apologize for this late announcement. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact Mr. Oosterman, Head Certification 
Board. 
 
With kind regards, 
NMi Certin B.V. 
 
 
 
 
E. van de Graaf 
Managing Director 

http://www.nmi.nl/

